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The Institute of National Remembrance of Poland hosted a ceremony at the Indian Memorial Stone at the General Wladyslaw Anders Square in Warsaw on 14th August 2023 to commemorate the 5000 Polish refugees who sheltered in India during WW2 and the two Indian royal families that gave this refuge. Ambassador Nagma M. Mallick placed a wreath at the memorial stone and, in her remarks, expressed her deep appreciation for the anchoring role played by the unique community of Poles who spent their childhood in India in the relationship between India and Poland. 

Andrzej Jan Chendynski, President of the Association of Poles in India, who lived for some years in the Valivade camp of Kolhapur, spoke at length about how much he and his friends treasured their childhood memories of India: these memories brought them together every year to celebrate this historical link. He spoke of his joy in witnessing the raising of the Indian tricolour on 15th August 1947, the first Independence Day of India, at the Valivade camp. Several members of the Association laid a wreath at the stone plaque together. Padma Shri Prof. Byrski also attended the ceremony.

A representative of the Department of War Veterans placed a wreath at the memorial on the occasion. Soldiers of the Warsaw Garrison of the Polish Armed Forces participated.
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